


• Will this affect the provision and quality of education provided? 
 
No – the implementation of VAT will not affect the excellent quality of academic education, 



• We will extend the means tested bursary programme to the whole school to support families 
whose finances are put under significant pressure by the addition of VAT, including Caterham 
Prep. 
• We will raise the means tested bursary threshold to cover the increases related to VAT for the 

next three years.   
• We will offer those parents who need additional support the ability to pay fee increases related 

to VAT in a greater number of instalments over a longer period. 
 


